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this story the witness that             

Jesus was not just the King  

of the Jews, but came to    

be the King of all, Jews              

and Gentiles.   

 

January is a time when the doldrums of  

winter perhaps start to break a little.                    

It is still cold, it is still dark, it is still             

winter. But hopefully we can see a little   

bit of the change of light in the day. It is 

getting light a little earlier, and dark a            

little later. We have hope that things will 

change. 

 

For us as the people of God, we do have 

hope and assurance that God is with us in 

His Son, Jesus, who came to live among us, 

and as we celebrate the season of Epiphany, 

we see the miracles and the ministry of   

Jesus in the world around us.  

 

This year is a year when we hope and pray 

that God will send a full -time shepherd to 

be with us at Christ Lutheran. We know  

that in His time He will provide.  

 

May God be with us all as we begin this  

New Year and Continue with God's richest 

blessings. 

 

Pastor Abel 

Happy New Year!!   

How often have we said 

that to family, friends,            

co-workers, and    

strangers on the street.  

It has probably been 

more times than we can remember, and it 

is right to do so. Even though it is just               

another day, much like the one before it, 

and the one after it, New Year's Day is a 

day to do various things. Football games, 

and more football games to watch. It is the 

day to get out the new calendars which we 

received from various organizations.               

It is the day to have Black Eyed Peas and                

cornbread. (Not for superstitious reasons, 

but rather because they taste good, and it 

is an excuse to do so.) It is a time to set 

aside the old and begin afresh.  

 

The New Year affords us the opportunity             

to once again reflect on the Goodness of 

God. It is on January 1st that we                            

remember the naming of Jesus, when He 

was taken to the Synagogue, and was given 

the name Jesus. In doing this, his earthly                       

parents were following the Law which had 

been given, and Jesus kept the law for us.                

January 6th is the festival of Epiphany, 

when we celebrate the coming of the Magi 

to worship the new born King. This                    

provides us with the opportunity to see in  
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JANUARYėS SERVANTS 
 
             

ALTAR SERVICE 
Kathy Franklin and Jan Harrison 

                          

ASSISTING MINISTER 
January 7 & 14  ~ Billy Guetersloh 

January 21 & 28 ~ TBD 
 

KITCHEN HOSTESS 
Barbara Merz 

   
ACOLYTES 

January 7 ~ Colin Hoffman 
January 14 ~ Kendall Graham 
January 21 ~ Haylee Morgan 
January 28 ~ Liam Meeks 

Lisa Morgan   1/1 

Linda Faber   1/3 

Ashleigh Hoffman  1/4 

Jeanne Peterson  1/4 

Joy Simpson   1/6 

Kay Arellano   1/8 

Kim Starnes   1/9 

Chris Morgan  1/11 

Donna Lorenz  1/14 

Peggy Lorenz  1/16 

Rusty Hoffman  1/17 

Robert Ratliff  1/17 

Aden Vanderbush  1/17 

Dean Foerster  1/18 

Lyric Garlitz   1/18 

Lindsey Gentry  1/18 

Danny Joe Gumaer  1/19 

Joyce Zachman  1/20 

Staci Ramsey   1/21 

Kelly Deterding  1/23 

Barbara Rushing  1/24 

Bev King   1/28 

Ted Pamperin  1/29 

Loretta Parks   1/29 

Katie and Brett Faber       1/14 

Emily and Jordan Drum   1/16 

On Christmas Eve morning, members and 

friends of Christ Lutheran Church welcomed 

Alyssa Marie Zachman into Godôs Kingdom 

through Holy Baptism. Alyssa is the                   

daughter of Jason and Christina Zachman,  

and the granddaughter of Tom and Joyce 

Zachman. Godôs blessings to Alyssa as she 

           continues to grow as a child of God. 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj12eOTsK_YAhUp34MKHTpyCwYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.trinity-mt.org%2Fabout%2Feducation%2Fthe-church-year.html&psig=AOvVaw3_q7VKN1jCAVpjk0ZI6SfW&ust=1514642212398
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HELP WANTED!  

We are seeking a              
volunteer to                      

coordinate church 
greeters for 2018.  

If you might be                    
interested or would 

like more information, 
please contact Marolyn 

Rinne at 438 -5011 . 

Thank You! 
!ǳŘǊŜȅ ŀƴŘ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ŜȄǘŜƴŘ ŀ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŜŀǊǜŜƭǘ Ϧ¢I!bY ¸h¦Ϧ   
ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǘ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǾŜǊȅ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ƎƛƊǎ ǘƻ ǳǎ ǘƘƛǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎΦ  .ǳǘ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƘŀƴ ǘƘŀǘΣ ǿŜ 
ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŜȄǘǊŜƳŜ ƪƛƴŘƴŜǎǎ ǿƘƛŎƘ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ 
ǎƘƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǳǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ ƻŦ               
ōŜƛƴƎ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ƻǾŜǊƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ Ƴȅ ƛƴŀŘŜǉǳŀŎƛŜǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
ƘŜƭǇƛƴƎ ƳŜ ŀǎ L ǘǊȅΣ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘϥǎ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ ȅƻǳΦ   

aŀȅ DƻŘ .ƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜ ǘƻ .ƭŜǎǎ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘ [ǳǘƘŜǊŀƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǎ IŜ Ƙŀǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΦ 

tŀǎǘƻǊ ŀƴŘ !ǳŘǊŜȅ !ōŜƭ 

REMOVAL OF                 

CHRISTMAS TREES                  

AND DECORATIONS  
  

[!5L9{ Φ Φ Φ !b5 a9b ŀǊŜ                     
ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ǘƘŜ                
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǘǊŜŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǝƻƴǎ 
ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ WŀƴǳŀǊȅ оΣ ŀǘ рΥлл 
ǇƳΦ  CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŜŀƴǳǇΣ                
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ                 
ŘƛƴƴŜǊ ό5ǳǘŎƘ ǘǊŜŀǘύ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ŀǘ              
ŀ ƭƻŎŀƭ ǊŜǎǘŀǳǊŀƴǘΦ 
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 by Candy Schoppa 

 

 

Happy New Year! Iôm looking forward to serving as 

the Community Relations director this year. Hopefully 

we can keep things going and I have some new ideas 

that we may try. Minutes will be posted on the             

Community Board in the Fellowship Hall toward             

the end of January. Godôs blessings to you all! 

 
 
 

 

by Joyce Kuhl 
  
 

 

PRAY FOR OUR MISSIONARIES 

 

J.P. and Aimee Cima serve in northern Vietnam, 

where the LCMS has carried out human care and            

education projects for over 20 years. J.P. and Aimee 

work with local partners in developing and implement-

ing community development projects in rural areas.               

They have also established a social enterprise to reach 

out to young families in the city. Moreover, J.P. and 

Aimee facilitate and oversee GEO personnel who 

teach EFL in universities in and around Hanoi, as               

well as short-term service teams from the United 

States and Asia. 

 

J.P. and Aimee ask for prayers that their family would 

humbly follow God as He develops them in their               

roles and uses them to be a blessing to the people of                  

Vietnam. The Cimas also ask, ñPray for the Vietnam-

ese people ð that they would be well served by the 

various humanitarian assistance and English education 

projects carried out by the LCMS in Vietnam.                 

Pray that they ask why we do this for them ð we love 

to tell them!ò 

 

For more information about the work the Cimas are 

doing in Vietnam, see the mission prayer cards on the 

bulletin board and the table in the Fellowship Hall.  

You may also wish to visit their familyôs website -  

cimafam.com and LCMS Vietnamôs Facebook page - 

facebook.com/lcmsvietnam  

LOCAL MISSION DOLLARS 

 

Many thanks to all who have contributed                         

generously to Christ Lutheran Church this past 

year, allowing us to provide unprecedented                   

support to local mission endeavors. Weôve provid-

ed almost $5,000 worth of assistance to local               

Upbring agencies for items such as:  

 

Å   glucometers and test strips for the Health for   

     Friends clinic  

Å   hygiene supplies, a Spring Fling auction basket,   

     and gift certificates to provide turkeys for each   

     of the Thanksgiving baskets distributed by  

     Neighborhood House   

Å   several electronic games for the Foster-In- 

    Texas office to entertain children of clients 

Å   Christmas gifts for foster children being served  

    by FIT 

 

Additionally, we have provided monetary or                   

in-kind support to Grace Campus (homeless), 

Parkridge (crisis pregnancy support), Malta Farms 

(post-prison ministry), Meals on Wheels 

(homebound), Watersô Elementary, South Plains 

Food Bank, Red Cross and Malta Farms (for fire 

victims), Mosaic (intellectually challenged), and 

Exodus Prison Ministry (Bibles for prisoners).   

 

Notes of thanks from these agencies have been  

numerous. Some of the more recent are:   

 

Å   Thank you for being a blessing. 

Å   Thank you for all the ways you minister to our  

     community. 

Å   Your generosity ensures we can continue to  

     share Godôs healing and hope with families. 

Å   Thank you for helping those in need. 

Å   The Lord is using you and your church for His   

     purposes so that His Kingdom can grow where   

     He has placed you!  é  Praise God! Commend   

     you for your outreach to your community.             

 

Keep it up!  

 

I look forward to continued support in 2018! 

 
            Continued on pg. 5 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwimyJCuoZHXAhVprFQKHXDCC5oQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.soonersports.com%2FViewArticle.dbml%3FATCLID%3D211030301&psig=AOvVaw0XCqkYF1OnoFzQxtMST_dX&ust=15092094016565
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LIBRARY AND COMMUNITY                

OUTREACH JOIN EFFORTS TO HELP 

SPEAK YOUR FAITH 
 

Iôm pretty sure of my faith, and Iôll bet you are 

also. But even with a firm foundation of Christian 

education in Lutheran theology, I sometimes find 

it difficult to explain the details of that faith to  

the unchurched or members of a different                    

denomination. In an effort to fill in that gap, 

weôve stocked the Church library with a copy               

(or in some cases several copies) of ñLutheranism 

101ò books.  There are six books in the Concordia  

Publishing House series titled, ñThe Courseò, 

ñHoly Baptismò, ñThe Lordôs Supperò, ñAll 

About Jesusò, ñWorshipò, and ñFor Kidsò.               

Why donôt you check them out to see how you 

might increase YOUR knowledge and ability to 

impart that knowledge to others? 

2018 CHURCH COUNCIL AND SPIRITUAL BOARD MEMBERS 

 PRESIDENT 

Dr. Kelly Kensing 

  

VICE PRESIDENT 

Chris Morgan 

  

TREASURER 

Dr. Sherry Herzog 

  

SECRETARY 

John Keinath 

  

COMMUNITY OUTREACH DIRECTOR 

Joyce Kuhl 

  

COMMUNITY RELATIONS DIRECTOR 

Candy Schoppa 

  

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION DIRECTOR 

Phillip Guengerich 

  

YOUTH DIRECTOR 

Lisa Morgan 

 

PROPERTIES DIRECTOR 

Erwin Merz 

 

STEWARDSHIP DIRECTOR 

Eddie Wilt 

 

SPIRITUAL BOARD DIRECTOR 

Tom Jackson 

 

SPIRITUAL BOARD MEMBERS 

Jim Diers 

Billy Guetersloh 

Tom Jackson 

Alfred Lingnau 

Sam Meyer 

Tom Zachman 

 

2018 CHURCH KEY    
  ASSIGNMENTS  
                                                                                     

If you are a new 2018                    

member of the Church               

Council or Spiritual Board and             

you do not yet have church keys, 

please see Erwin Merz, the CLC                                 

Properties Director.  

 

If you will be coming off one of these 

boards, please turn in your keys to 

Erwin.  


